SERVICE PROCEDURE

23514
July, 2023

SUBJECT: SAFETY RECALL
Back-up Lamps on certain 2001 thru 2003
International® 9100i model trucks built 11/16/2000
thru 09/23/2002, 2004 thru 2009 International® 9200i
model trucks built 06/26/2003 thru 05/15/2008,
2009, 2011, 2012, 2017 International® ProStar®
model trucks built 07/22/2008 thru 10/08/2008,
08/11/2010 thru 11/16/2011, and 06/06/2016 thru
09/06/2016 and 2021 International® RH™ Series
trucks built 06/03/2020 thru 09/08/2020 with feature
code 01WPN, 01WPS, or 01VAL (pintle hook,
includes mounting bracket for lowering pintle
hook)

CUSTOMER LETTER

Print ready (PDF file) copy of the Customer Letter

DEFECT DESCRIPTION

Certain trucks may not conform to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard
(FMVSS) 108 and/or Canada Motor Vehicle Safety Standard (CMVSS) 108 - If
any required lamp or reflective device is obstructed by motor vehicle equipment,
the vehicle must be equipped with an additional lamp or device of the same type.
Specifically, Navistar did not equip these vehicles with additional unobstructed
back-up lamps. Back-up lamps that do not conform to all the requirements of
FMVSS 108 and/or CMVSS 108 while in bobtail mode and in reverse with
obstructed back-up lamps may increase the risk of a vehicle crash.
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MODELS INVOLVED

Back-up Lamps on certain 2001 thru 2003 International® 9100i model trucks built
11/16/2000 thru 09/23/2002, 2004 thru 2009 International® 9200i model trucks
built 06/26/2003 thru 05/15/2008, 2009, 2011, 2012, 2017 International® ProStar®
model trucks built 07/22/2008 thru 10/08/2008, 08/11/2010 thru 11/16/2011, and
06/06/2016 thru 09/06/2016 and 2021 International® RH™ Series trucks built
06/03/2020 thru 09/08/2020 with feature code 01TWPN, 01WPS, or 01VAL (pintle
hook, includes mounting bracket for lowering pintle hook).

ELIGIBILITY

This procedure applies ONLY to vehicles marked in the International® Service
Portalsv with Safety Recall 23514.

PARTS INFORMATION

This interim service procedure requires no parts.

ACTIONS YOU SHOULD TAKE

Advise your customers and other people that may be driving one of these
vehicles to minimize the potential risk of this noncompliance, the operator should
exercise greater caution while in bobtail mode and in reverse. Their back-up
lamp may not be completely visible to someone behind them.

Should a customer call regarding this recall, please ensure they understand the
same “Actions You Should Take”, written in the interim notice they received in
the mail.

Parts are expected to be available early August 2023.
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